
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

DECEMBER 19, 2019 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Bandy with the reading of the prayer and 

The Pledge of Allegiance. 

President Bandy reported that the Board of Directors met on Wednesday, December 18, 2019. 

Board decided that we will not be meeting on January 2nd, 2020.  Our next meeting will be held 

on January 9th, 2020. 

Secretary Rose Schexnider reported that in our last meeting nominations were made for club 

positions but there was no motion accepting these nominations.  Jimmy Fontonot made a 

motion to accept nominated club officers.  Troy Kibodeaux seconded the motion and the 

motion carried.  This be reflected in the amended minutes of meeting held on December 12, 

2019. 

Cynthia Oliver made a motion to accept the minutes as amended.  Cynthia Beslin seconded the 

motion and the motion carried. 

Nick Simoneaux reported that he and Ed Taylor attended Rotary meetings in Jennings and 

Eunice.  He shared some of the project ideas each club did to help their communities. 

Bob Landry reported that he received a call from a gentleman claiming he purchased a brick 

and it seems to be missing.  He will start a search for paperwork and or the brick. 

Nick Simoneaux made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Jared Lawless and the 

motion carried. 

 

 

 


